Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Florida Department of Transportation announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: Tuesday, July 26, 2022, 10:00 a.m.

PLACE: United Methodist Church of Pine Island, 5701 Pine Island Road, NW, Bokeelia, FL 33922, Meeting Rooms 1 & 2

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), District One, is holding the third meeting for the Project Advisory Group for the Pine Island Road Shared Use Path Feasibility Study. The study is for a proposed shared use path on Pine Island Road in Lee County. The study area extends approximately 5 miles of pathway from Stringfellow Road, through Matlacha, to Veterans Memorial Parkway in Cape Coral. A Project Advisory Group (PAG) has been established to help gather community input for the study. This third PAG meeting will be held in-person. The public may attend as observers.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Steven Andrews, FDOT Project Manager at Steven.Andrews@dot.state.fl.us or by phone at 1(863)519-2270.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Cynthia Sykes, FDOT Title VI Coordinator, by email at Cynthia.Sykes@dot.state.fl.us or by phone at 1(863)519-2287. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

For more information, you may contact: Steven Andrews, FDOT Project Manager at Steven.Andrews@dot.state.fl.us or by phone at 1(863)519-2270.
